## Letter from the Administrator

During these unprecedented times, the safety of our residents and staff guide every decision we make. We are working tirelessly and with compassion to maintain the health of our residents while keeping them connected to their loved ones and to the community. The King's Daughters and Sons Home is dedicated to providing exceptional care – our resolve is stronger than ever. We're here for our residents, staff and you. Together, we will get through this.

## **Nicole Wiles**

Administrator

## WE CARE FOR YOU AND YOUR FAMILY!

Here is what we are doing at our Home:

We are following CDC and local Health Department guidelines for infection control and personal protective equipment for all of our staff.

We are monitoring the CDC and local Health Department guidelines and meeting with our leadership and staff to ensure that all of our employees understand and follow the latest guidelines.

We are disinfecting our facilities and offices using products approved by the CDC, we are making rounds to ensure that our spaces are clean, and employees are following the infection control practices recommended by CDC.

We are keeping you updated with weekly update calls and text notifications to our residents, families and staff.

We are pre-screening our employees prior to each shift using a screening tool that reflects questions that allow us to screen for exposure and temperature checks prior to each shift.

We look forward to when we may have you back in our facilities and with your loved ones. Please call us if you have questions and concerns, we are here for you!

## **COVID-19 Vaccine Update and FAQs**

The King's Daughters and Sons Home has scheduled an onsite vaccination clinic for **January 25, 2021**. With the proper documentation, all residents and employees can opt to receive their COVID-19 (Moderna) vaccine on this day.

We realize that there are a lot of questions with regard to the vaccine. Our COVID-19 VACCINE CLINICAL QUESTIONS document has a list of frequently asked questions as well as additional resources to review.

The health and safety of our residents and staff members remain our top priority. We continue to follow the recommended precautions of the CDC, CMS, and the local health department.

For more information about COVID-19, please visit The CDC's website at <a href="https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/cases-updates/summary.html#anchor">https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/cases-updates/summary.html#anchor</a> 1580064337377.